Board Meeting Minutes

Oregon State University Retirement Association

Friday, October 17, 2008

Attending: Kathy Heath, Susan Poole, Mike Rainbolt, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Barb Stuber, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow   Guest:  Bob Wess

Members Absent:  Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann 

President Bill Smart called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Approval of Minutes – Minutes of the September meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report – Heath for Kronstad.  Kathy reported that any financial information we need is readily accessible through Foundation reports.  The University account is now in the red by $752.79, as State funds have yet to be transferred.  The Foundation account balance is $21,322.76, which includes 26 contributions totaling $888 and ranging from $5 to $100.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Golf Tournament Committee - Wess.  Bob discussed the final written report submitted by Glenn Klein.  He mentioned that the Trysting Tree clubhouse venue is a perfect size for the ‘after party,’ and that food costs have remained stable and reasonable.  Next year’s committee will need a new chair and tournament coordinator to replace Glenn and Bob.  Lists of past participants may be useful for recruiting purposes.  Mary Ann Roberts has volunteered to serve as a committee member; Nancy and Roger Evans also were mentioned.  It was suggested that the golf committee be given more public recognition, for example at the OSURA annual meeting.  It was also suggested that we explore ways to include OSU golf team members in future tourneys.   Bob was thanked for his report and his service on the committee.  

Member Services Committee – Tiedeman.  The program on Identity Theft is set for October 21 from 1:00 to 3:00 in ALS 4001.  November 18 will bring “Implications on the Current Financial Storm for Retirees and Those Contemplating Retirement.”  Still being planned are presentations on travel options, health insurance, and computer skills for retirees.  Jo Anne suggested we vary the days offered so that more people are able to attend.  

Program Committee – Smart for McCann.  Bruce Mate will present “The Biggest and the Deepest: Tracking the Whales” on November 20, 3:30-5:00, LSC Ag Sciences room. The Committee is researching program sites and costs; publicity will be sent to Kate.  Other programs (tentatively planned) include:

January 10 – Women’s Basketball.  (Stewart Center must be booked immediately.)

January 16 or 27 - Tour of Sports Performance Center and Wrestling program

February 7 – “Arcadia” and dessert at Withycombe Theater 

March – George Taylor on climate change

April 9 – Health Innovations and hospital tours at SRMC

May – Hinsdale Wave Lab tour 

July – “Titus Andronicus” on the MU quad

Curt will send Kate program information for the website.

OSURA has been invited to use President Ray’s block of seats at one basketball game this season.  Bill Smart will poll Board members by email and prioritize our choices.  

Membership Committee – No Report
Scholarship Committee – Poole.  The committee met on September 29.  A revised scholarship brochure will include an application, due February 27.  It was suggested that feedback from past scholarship recipients be included in the brochure.  Recognizing the need to expand scholarship resources and opportunities into majors other than gerontology, Susan will meet with Kellie Parker, OSU Foundation, to develop an “ask piece.”  

Kate mentioned that graphic designers are working on a new look for OSURA publications in conformance with new University-wide graphic identity standards.  Instead of multiple competing logos, one over-arching look will represent OSU.  The Marketing Department will present ideas to Luanne Lawrence.  

Newsletter – Tiedeman.  Gary reported that the new edition will include an interview with Rick Hein, CEO, OSU Federal Credit Union.  Also featured will be new Board members, a step-by-step walk-through on how to access events info, program announcements, and the president’s message.  At Gary’s request, some “catchy” trivia items were suggested.  
Volunteers – Smart for Koeper.  Bill will send an email detailing remaining volunteer slots.  
NEW BUSINESS

Approval of 2008-09 Budget – Smart.   Bill presented a proposed budget for discussion.  It was suggested that references to “carry over” funds are misleading and that assets and liabilities be reported differently.  It was also suggested that we need separate budgets for the Foundation and Provost’s accounts, that reporting them together is too confusing.  Bill proposed we continue with the current format this year and consider changes in the future.  

Susan moved to accept the budget as amended.  Reference to Provost’s Office carry-over will be deleted, and the line reporting Foundation funds will be clarified by the words “as of July 1, 2008.”  The motion passed unanimously.

OSURA Phone Directory – Sanders.  Kate shared a proof of the new directory.  Everyone was asked originally for his or her permission to be included.  Non-responders were not included. Members remain in the directory unless they ask to be removed.   

OLD BUSINESS

Event transportation liability issues – Sanders.   Although the wine tour is no longer under consideration, Kate reported that the bus/shuttle company and the event site would assume liability in the event of an accident.  Carpooling is not advised, as drivers would assume responsibility.  OSURA is under the OSU umbrella; volunteers must complete annual waiver forms.  Kate will investigate whether Board members have liability issues.   

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Next meeting:  Friday, November 21, 10:30-12:30, President’s Conference Room

Submitted by Barb Stuber, Secretary

November 16, 2008

